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·  Patti’s corner, Pg 6 
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Next 

Chapter Gathering 
Saturday, Feb.18 

Omega Restaurant @  
90 S Park Victoria, Milpitas     

     Breakfast @ 7:30 AM 
     Meeting @ 8:15 AM 

 

Gold Wing Road Riders Association  
Region F / California District  

 

Chapter CA2S 
Silicon Valley Wings  
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CD News: Pages 2-3 
 
ACD News: Page 5 
 
Calendar: Pages 7-8 
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Chapter For Sale: Page 23 
 
Chapter Contact Info:  Page 26 
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It is fun to travel, but it is always good to be home!  What makes “home” so special is the good friends we have 
and the times we share with them.  Patti and I are blessed to have good friends on both coasts – largely due to 
our association with GWRRA. 
 
The Trip: 
Going east we enjoyed yet another motorcycle adventure.  We rode our familiar 2006 gold Goldwing to 
Alabama.  That makes three interstate trips for us in 2016!  Bringing the 2006 was part of a master plan shared 
with good friend Doug to get his Dad, Calvin, back up and out on a motorcycle by replacing the Blue 1500 we 
have in AL.  I won’t dwell on that story because you all saw Doug’s excellent article in the January newsletter.  
Patti and I were thrilled to be part of that presentation, and it was a pleasure to meet Doug’s family. The trip to 
Alabama was beautiful and we had great weather all the way.  Hats off to Patti who drove/rode almost 2700 
miles behind the wheel or handle bars depending on the state.  I’ve said it before and I’ll say it again – there is 
no better way to see the USA than on the back of a motorcycle.  There are several in our Chapter who know 
Zactly what I’m talkin’ about. 
 
Coming back to CA we shared “the cage” and still enjoyed a good ride.  We did hit some bad weather in TX 
and NM with heavy thunderstorms.  It was bad enough to have my wipers on full, and still unable to see safely.  
I got behind a semi and just followed taillights till we cleared the heavy part of the storm.  STILL, people were 
passing us through the heavy rains like we were standing still.  We got to thinking and talking about the 
mentality of other drivers and how, especially on a motorcycle, we have to be so very defensive.  We’ve all 
seen it on the road and there is little defense from careless drivers.  In many other states, there are no helmet 
laws.  We see countless riders without helmets, let alone safety gear.  Think they can benefit from some good 
motorcycle education (read on)?  Remember, in a vehicle we have lots of protection, seat belts, steel frame, air 
bags, etc.  On a motorcycle, the only protection we have is what we are wearing. 
 
CA-2S is on a roll !! … 
 
I am sitting here preparing for the next meeting, followed by our CA2S Officer’s meeting, then followed by the 
Event Planning Meeting next week – then by all the 2017 events we plan to enjoy in the coming months. OK, 
my mentality when it comes to fun –  “You measure the success of a vacation if the only sleep you get in on the 
plane.”  Yep, we like to keep ya’ busy and with stuff to do.  We know you all can’t do everything, but my gosh, 
you do give it a try.  Thanks to Gary we have some eye opening statistics about our activity last year. In 2016, 
we had 63 scheduled events (whew) and that averages about 5.25 events per month.  ARE YOU KDDING 
ME!!!  To see a full list of activity stats just go back to the MEC article in January’s newsletter.  I was blown 
away. We muddle through the year trying to keep folks happy, active, and involved.  As time goes by so do the 
numbers and successes.  When we look at all that we do in CA2S, we can sit back and be proud.  I have to give 
a shout out to Gary for his compilation and putting our good times and activity in black and white. 
 
Continued on next page 

Chapter 
Director’s 
Message 
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CA2S Officers just attended the Officer’s Conference in Bakersfield.  I have to give a hats off to our DD’s, 
Nancy and Bob Clark for doing an outstanding job on putting together a great venue for Officer’s from all 
chapters to share ideas and strategies. The hotel was a welcome change from last year.  It was held at the 
Marriott at the Bakersfield Convention Center.  It is a top class hotel and it seemed that the staff could not do 
enough for us.  Thankfully, it was only a short drive to our favorite haunt for dinner – The Hungry Hunter. 
 
Saturday was full with accolades, swearing in new officers, and other recognitions.  Just prior to an excellent 
hot lunch put on by the hotel, we had breakout sessions for the different responsibility lines.  As CDs we all 
met in one room, MECs another, Educators another, etc.  The CDs were broken into sub groups based on 
geographic locations.  Those sub groups brainstormed what is going right and what we can do to improve.  
That was followed by a rep from each group standing up and sharing their findings with the room. At the end 
of the day, Patti turned in our packet for District Chapter of the Year competition, and we will also enter the 
newsletter competition this year.  
 
Why do I say CA2S is on a roll?  Well, because a lot of the ideas shared by others during the conference 
breakouts are things we are doing or putting into practice in our Chapter.  CA2S is enjoying some great 
success.  It is because of your participation and because of your leadership team that keeps us on an even keel.  
Speaking of participation, the big hit and what everyone wanted to know more about – Gary’s Participation 
Pin program.  In fact, Patti and I bragged about the popularity of the program to the Region A Director at their 
Region Rally in AL, and he could not get enough info about it.  I am certainly proud of my pin.  Looking 
around at our chapter, for 2016 we have 22 folks proudly wearing the CA2S Participation Pin – operative 
word PARTICIPATION! 
 
As CD, I enjoy the privilege of working with a management team of folks with like goals and focus.  It 
amazes me that we continue to be on the same page as it relates to keeping our chapter alive, vibrant, and 
growing. 
 
We are not done yet, in fact, we are not even slowing down.  This year we will continue to focus on education 
with Ralph excited and focused on bringing programs to our Chapter and inviting other chapters to join us.  I 
truly believe, and could not be convinced otherwise, MOTORCYCLE EDUCATION SAVES LIVES .  I am 
totally committed to education and promised Rocky and Ralph education is a priority for our budget.  As 
mentioned earlier, we are vulnerable on the road and must be totally defensive in our driving skills.  I don’t 
care how good a rider you are – there is always that other guy.  Is education a 100% guarantee?  Of course 
not, but it will increases the odds for our safety.  The more we are/stay aware through education the better 
chance we have of remaining upright. 
 
So those are some of the things that keep CA2S on a roll.  From your participation in events, whether they are 
social, rides, in classes, at rallies – whatever, our chapter is thriving and will continue to do so as long as you 
want it to – as long as you participate.  It is not our leadership team that makes this chapter a success – it is all 
of you and what you get out of it that make CA2S a success. 
It is my goal to make 2017 a more successful year than last on all fronts and for all of you.  Prepare to stay 
busy! 
 
So --- sit back, have a cup of coffee, and enjoy your roll! 
 

Now – That’s the spirit of CA-2S !!  
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February 
 

Birthdays 
MaryJane Kindle  4 
Les Cook            5 
Pete Stinson   7 
Kathryn Wilkinson  13 
Robynn French  16 
 

Visit the Silicon Valley Wings Yahoo Group at: 
  http://groups.yahoo.com/group/SiliconValleyWings  
 

Do you order online from Amazon? 
If so, help the chapter by using our special account. 
We get a % of the purchases that goes to our chapter 

funds. 
Use the special code/link below: 

http://www.amazon.com/?_encoding=UTF8&tag=c0997-20 

Upcoming events you shoulda heard about 
already 

 
Feb 4 Event Planning Meeting 
 
Feb 5 Super Bowl Party @ Sal & Patti’s 
 
Feb 11 Valentine’s Dinner 
 
Check your email and the yahoo site for details, 
polls, & information. 
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Winners: 
Chapter Pride Vest Drawing: Roger Moraes 
25 / 25 Drawing:  Doug Loyd - $32 
 Sandy Shewey - $32 
Wing Nut Recipient: Paul Androwski – for  
Nominating his wife, for finally riding her goldwing. 

 
The Unfortunate One: 
Chapter Attendance Drawing: Grace Rameriz (was 
not in attendance and didn’t win the $10 pot) 
�
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Update for 2017 from Bakersfield 
 

As you probably already know, the Officer’s Conference was 
held this last week-end in Bakersfield at our new venue the 
Marriot Hotel and Convention Center. This is a fantastic  
property that is modern, and full of many guest amenities from 
the lobby to your hotel room. We will probably be coming back 
for future events in Bakersfield. The trip down to Bakersfield 
was wet to say the least. I was following Sal & Patti in a cage 
due to the weather. There were times when I couldn’t even see  

the back of Sal’s car due to the spray from the cars and big rigs. And, we are talking safe following distances of at 
least 4 second intervals. As far as I know, I only saw 2 motorcycles at the conference. That is a testament to 
safety first in the kind of weather conditions we were facing on the trip down. One Chapter even canceled due to 
weather conditions. 
 
The day was filled with valuable ideas for the officers to take back to the chapter level and members. For the 
general membership’s knowledge, the conference is a time for chapters to come together to share ideas, market 
upcoming chapter rallies, and have the ear of our Regional and District officers for guidance and education in the 
GWRRA fashion. FUN! Sal’s presentation in our discussion group, of our Participation Pin was a hit! Don’t be 
surprised to if you see other local chapters using the idea to up their chapter’s participation. Thank you Gary!! 
 
What’s up next on our Chapter Agenda? The annual planning meeting will be Feb. 4th at Danny & Sandy’s place. 
This is always a great success with events coming out our ears folks!  The more events we have, the more chance 
you as members have to share in the FUN! The more you get involved, as many members are doing, the more 
enjoyment you will get out of your fellowship at GWRRA. We will have rides planned, PLP’s, our annual garage 
sale, chapter meetings, etc. You know, I think we have such a great group, it wouldn’t matter what we were doing 
when we get together, we just have a good time being together. 
 
So, join in the fun and come along for the ride at CA-2S this coming year! We are making waves at the District 
level and leading the way in Education thanks to Sal’s commitment that it, “saves lives!”  
 
See ya all soon! 
Rocky Fagundes 
Asst. Chapter Director, CA-2S 

 

ACD’s 
Message 

CA2S folks at Officers Conference 

Ralph & Robynn receiving their ITCP 
Instructor awards 

Sal presenting with Patti 
assisting 
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Well, tax season is just around the corner.  With that in mind, I wanted to 
alert you to some tax scams that just seem to increase around this time of 
the year. 
 

Let's look at the really BIG scams — the IRS calls them the "Dirty Dozen," and if you guessed the 
aggressive telephone scams you've heard about in the news or even hung up on are No. 1, you'd be 
right. 

Threatening phone calls from scam artists have continued all across America. The big thing to keep 
in mind is never give money or personal financial information to anyone who calls you and claims to 
be from the IRS. 

Email phishing comes next, and here someone can try to steal your identity. These schemes can 
lead to criminal prosecution. There's an IRS criminal investigation unit that works closely with the 
Department of Justice to shut down scams and prosecute the criminals. 

Now let's look at another thing to guard against: fake charities — groups that are masquerading as 
charitable organizations to attract donations from unsuspecting contributors. Make sure your hard-
earned money goes only to legitimate charities. 

Others of the Dirty Dozen are hiding income with fake documents, abusive tax shelters, falsifying 
income to claim credits, excessive claims for fuel tax credits, and frivolous tax arguments that 
encourage taxpayers to make unreasonable and outlandish claims to avoid paying the taxes they 
owe. The penalty for this last one is $5,000. A frequent argument is that because of a technical error, 
Ohio was never properly admitted to the Union and that invalidates a slew of federal laws. Do not try 
that argument with the IRS. 

Be vigilant. It's plausible to many unsuspecting taxpayers that the IRS has received their return and 
now is calling to alert them of an unpaid balance. These callers sound rather convincing, with official-
sounding titles and fake badge numbers, and they might even know a great deal of your personal 
information. And you know what? They've been successful at stealing $26.5 million from 
unsuspecting taxpayers so far. The other biggie — phishing, telling a taxpayer to update his or her 
file by email. If you are told it's an IRS website but it doesn't begin with IRS.gov — it's probably a 
fake. 

Remember — thieves are creative, so don't fall for tricks. The best way to avoid being victimized is to 
know the warning signs. If you know how the IRS interacts with taxpayers and what a legitimate IRS 
web address looks like, you'll avoid many tax scams. 

The IRS doesn't initiate contact with taxpayers by email, text messages or social media channels to 
request personal or financial information. If you have any doubts, contact a financial professional, and 
don't be rushed into sending a check or giving personal information just to make the problem "go 
away." 

 
Come out and play with us this year...  We want to see you.  It will be fun… I promise you. 
 


��� ������
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�   1 2 3 4 
� � � � � � Event Planning Meeting 

Meet at tbd 
Time tbd�

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 
Super Bowl Party 
Meet at Sal & 
Patti’s 
Time tbd 

� � � � � Valentine’s Day dinner 
Meet at tbd 
Time tbd�

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 
� � � � � � Chapter Meeting  

Meet at Omega Rest,  
90 S Park Victoria Dr, 
Milpitas 
Starts promptly at 8:15 
AM, Breakfast 7:30 AM. 
 
After Ride – tbd 

 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 
� � � � � � �

26 27 28� � � � �
� � � � � � �
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� �  1 2 3 4 
� � � � � � �

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 
� � � � � � �

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 
� � � � � � Chapter Meeting  

Meet at Omega Rest,  
90 S Park Victoria Dr, 
Milpitas 
Starts promptly at 8:15 
AM, Breakfast 7:30 AM. 
 
After Ride – tbd 
�
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Ralph & Robynn, 2017 COY 

 

Ruth rode her GW Robynn also wins the Valentines 
raffle 

Roger, 2017 IOY 

Doug gives Sal the old trike license 
plate  

Bob Siler wins the Valentines 
raffle 
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And now a kind word for our sponsors: 
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PROFICIENT MOTORCYCLING     
 
The reason crashes happen are not very numerous: inattention, alcohol or drug impairment, lack of traffic 
management strategies, poor risk perception, lack of mental preparedness and attention, and inadequate 
cornering, braking and slow speed skills. Sure there are other reasons we could add to this list, but you will find 
that this list covers a huge percentage of why crashes happen. And you’ll notice that 5 out of the 6 reasons I 
listed are mental skills. Not being in the right mental condition to effectively and accurately evaluate the 
environment puts you at high risk of being involved in a crash. The physical skills of cornering, braking and 
keeping a slow-moving motorcycle upright are also critical. It is necessary to have the highest possible level of 
ability to control your motorcycle, but often it is the lack of mental proficiency and good judgment that gets us 
into trouble. Poor mental skills require us to use superior physical skills to survive. 
 
About half of all fatalities are the result of single vehicle crashes, and the vast majority of those crashes occur 
in a curve. Riders often fail to negotiate a corner because they enter the turn faster than they can handle (lack of 
mental skill). This usually is followed by an inability to corner effectively at this higher rate of speed (a mostly 
physical skill). Had the rider used better judgment about the entry speed, the corner would have passed without 
incident. 
 
Single vehicle crashes can also be the result of road surface hazards. Motorcycle stability relies on traction. 
Add sand, gravel, oil, diesel spills, anti-freeze, or water onto the pavement and you’ve got the potential for a 
crash. While the existence of road hazards is not in your control, we must learn to spot these hazards before 
they become a problem.  
 
Low-speed tip-overs may not seem all that scary, but these seemingly benign mishaps can land you in the 
hospital with nasty fractures and soft tissue damage. Too many riders ignore their slow speed riding skills, 
partly because it doesn’t seem that important, but also because learning to control a motorcycle at walking 
speed can be rather intimidating. 
 
So, here I go again touting the need for rider training. The reason is that rider training is the gateway to reduce 
risk. When I say rider training, I don’t only mean formal training programs, I also mean continual practice, 
whether that is in a parking lot or track day. It can also mean purposefully refining mental strategies and 
control skills while you are on a typical ride or commuting to work. The opportunity to become a better rider is 
always present. 
 
I understand spending a week-end rolling around a parking lot instead of touring the beautiful countryside does 
not appeal to many. However, the time spent on mental survival strategies and physical control skills can mean 
the difference making it home and spending several expensive days in a hospital bed or worse. Even a fractured 
ankle or foot can change your plans for the rest of the season.  
 
Continued on next page 

Rider Educator 
Safety Corner  

by  
Rocky Fagundes 
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It is now February and like most chapters, we are thinking about activities, events and rides for 2017.  
Saturday February 4th is our annual event planning meeting and we're hoping for a good turnout and a lot of 
ideas.  Last year CA2S participated in a whopping sixty-three scheduled events, which included, our monthly 
gatherings, district and region conventions, Wing Ding, other chapters' rallies and gatherings, chapter parties 
and other social events, and of course rides, both long ones and short ones. 
 
It will be tricky to top sixty three events in 2017, so maybe we'll concentrate on quality rather than quantity.  
It's hard to think we can do any better since everything was so much fun.  We haven't heard any complaints, 
so we must be doing it right. 
 
On another note, we'd like to congratulate Ralph and Robynn French for being awarded CA2S' Couple Of the 
Year and Roger Moraes for being our Individual Of the Year.  They are all very deserving of these honors.  
Look for their introduction articles in this newsletter. 
 
On still another note, for those of you that were following our trike modifications and brake conversion, the 
trike is still in siesta mode and still kicking back on blocks.  No excuse, I know. 
 
Just remember, if you're not participating, you're missing out on a lot of fun, 
Gary & Lori Mouldenhauer 
CA2Sharks MEC 
 
 

 

 
Membership 
Enhancement 
Coordinators 

 

 
Self-help training is just as valid as formal training, as long as your knowledge and control skills are solid to 
begin with. However, self-help training lacks the feedback of a professional instructor, but the drills outlined in 
a good motorcycle training book can provide you with the fundamental information to help you raise your skill 
level.  
 
Even the most proficient riders are involved in crashes. However, there is no doubt that we can tip the scales in 
our favor if we become as skillful as possible both mentally and physically. So let’s get tippin! 
 
Remember: “If the wheels ain’t turnin, You ain’t learnin!” 
 
Rocky Fagundes 
Senior Chapter Educator 
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The year 2017 has gotten off to a great start.  The Officer’s Conference was 
better than ever, even with the weather not cooperating.  We actually had two 
of our members ride bikes through that awful weather to attend….what 
troopers!  The new venue was great.  The Marriott provided wonderful food 
and service at reasonable prices.  I can’t speak for others, but Bob and I had a 
lot of FUN.  The first thing I need to do is apologize to several guests that I 
failed to recognize when announcing Region and District staff.  Region  

Medic-First Aid - Marti and Joel Winkler, Assistant Region Vendor Coordinator - Jan Pedder, and District 
Webmaster - Ric Ewing, are vital members of the team that serves our membership.  We thank you for all 
you do for GWRRA.  As for the conference, it was exciting to see the CDs interacting in their small groups 
and I am encouraged that this interaction will continue and grow through the year.  During our breakout 
sessions, our district team was able to inform their chapter officers of goals and procedures that will assist 
them in performing their responsibilities to their chapters and keeping the district informed.  In a nutshell 
(acorns), officers were installed, information disseminated, mini-presentations given, games played, and a 
wonderful lunch eaten, but the highlight of the conference was the FUN we had preparing for it to serve you.  
A few days ago, I would have never guessed that I would feel that way.  The Monday night before the 
conference, my computer quit functioning, google changed my password and would not sync my email to the 
phone and the keyboard to my laptop would not work.  Frustration and panic are mild words as to what I was 
feeling at the time.  But when you can’t do what you need to do, you do what you like to do, so I started 
cooking and baking for the after party and prizes and making “bones” for our ice-age cave man costumes 
(side note- my husband is the greatest!).  Thursday afternoon, operations were back up and running (except 
syncing the email-to-phone) and last minute preparations were completed.  We were packed and off by 
Friday morning.  The after party was a huge success…and I mean huge.  It was standing room only (about 75 
people).  We had so much FUN!!!  Once home, unpacked, and time to reflect, I realized how much I loved 
organizing, preparing, and setting up for the activities.  We enjoyed running around and being with all of you 
so much, that all the frustrations were miniscule in comparison.  THANK YOU CALIFORNIA FOR 
ALLOWING US TO SERVE YOU…IT IS OUR JOY! 
 
Now that the conference is over, we have all the wonderful chapter rallies to go to, starting with CA1I’s 
Valentine Rally February 11.  Please find the flyer on line and register.  We want to see you there.  Let’s have 
FUN out there and ride safe. 
 
Nancy & Bob Clark 
[gwrra.mamabear@gmail.com] 
 
 

District Director’s Message 
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One of the best things we can communicate to motorists is to have them train themselves to look for 
motorcycles. Lots of kids play games in cars while traveling with their families. “Slug bug” is a favorite for 
a lot of children. While Roger and I were at the rest stop in Dec. we suggested to a few of the families with 
children that they look for motorcycles instead of Volkswagens. If they start to learn this at early age it 
stays with them later in life. Getting the drivers of motor vehicles to do the same and train themselves to 
look for the smaller object is more of a challenge. Unless drivers are riders themselves or have friends or 
family that ride it’s something they just don’t think about. Taking a few extra seconds to survey an 
intersection before turning and really looking at the area close to you as well as far away could save a life. 
NHTSA-funded research has shown that people behind the wheels of passenger vehicles are distracted 
more than 50 percent of the time.  Staying focused is essential to being a safe driver. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Watch aggressively for motorcycles. 

·  Search the traffic around you constantly and expect to see motorcycles. 
·  Check your blind spots before changing lanes or merging, especially in heavy traffic. 
·  Double-check traffic at intersections before you turn or pull out. 
·  Motorcycles can easily be hidden in traffic. Look for a helmet above, tires below, or a shadow 

alongside a vehicle that you can't see around. 

Allow a minimum two-second "space cushion" when following a motorcycle. 

·  Pick out a fixed object ahead of you. When the motorcycle passes the object, count off, "one 
thousand one, one thousand two." If you haven't passed the same object after two seconds, your 
following distance meets the two-second minimum. 

·  In poor driving conditions, at higher speeds and at night, use a four or five-second following 
distance to give the motorcyclist more space. 

One’s reaction time and ability to assess and respond to a potential collision, such as a lane change, is 
significantly hindered if there are large differences in speed among vehicles in traffic.  When approaching a 
congested roadway, being diligent in modifying your speed to match that of the cars in traffic can be a 
lifesaver, particularly for motorcyclists. 
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As riders making it as easy as possible for others to spot us is our 
responsibility if we want to have a better chance out there.  High visibility 
helmets and jackets as well as making our bikes more visible with lighting 
greatly increase or chances of being seen. Which do you think you would see 
first? 
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CA  CHAPTER’S  RALLY DATES  2017 
 
January 21 – Officer’s Conference 
February 11 – CA-1I 
March 31- April 1 – CA-1R 
April 22 – CA-1A 
April 30 – CA1Q 
May 6 – CA-1K 
May 6 – CA-2S Garage Sale 
May 20 – CA-1Z 
May 26 -28 – Region F Rally - Tuscan, AZ 
June 11 – CA-1D 
June 17 – CA-2N 
June 24 – CA-1L 
July 8 – CA-2J  
July 15 – CA-1S 
July 22 – CA-C 
August 29 – September 2 – Wing Ding 39 – Grapevine, TX 
September 22-24 – CA District Rally – Mammoth Mt 
October 14 – CA-1M 
October 15 – CA-1V 
October 21 – CA-1F 
October 21 – CA-2R 
October 27-29 – AZ District Rally 
November 4 – CA-1C 
 

Mike Ridgway 
 
Hello “Gold Wing” riders. My name is Mike from Chapter “Q”, and I am here to help if I can. During our trip to “Wing 
Ding” in Montana two of our Wings broke down. It cost one rider approx. $1900.00 the other about $2100.00 to get 
home. This really bothers me to no end! I went out and purchase a “Motorcycle / Trike” tow unit for my pickup truck. 
Now I am retired, so I have all the time in the world! I would like to offer to any “Winger” that breaks down and after 
using all of their “AAA” towing benefit’s and any other tow services and they still are not home, CALL me and I will go 
get them FREE, just pay for my gasoline and buy me a hamburger. THANX Mike. 
 

 

 

 



���������	�
��
�������

�
 
  

����������	���
���
��
��
� � � ������������������� by Jerry McHugh 

In my informal polling, few have heard of this ride, and none have done it.  It is hard to choose the 
BEST mountain rides along the Sierra Nevada Mountains as the Sierra's are re-pleat with rides of 
great beauty and amazing vistas - and they are especially wonderful on two wheels.  The Sierra 
Vista Scenic Byway (SVSB) ranks right up with the greatest Sierra rides I have done.  This ride is a 
big one day ride (most of which is getting there and getting back) - but one that is well worth the 
effort.   
 
Here is a MAP of the SVRB for VEHICLES (read on for touring bikes) wishing to travel the area: 
(https://www.fs.usda.gov/detailfull/sierra/maps-pubs/?cid=stelprdb5245567&width=full).    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Continued on next page 
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Here are tips from the Forest Service (NOT GEARED T OWARDS 
MOTORCYCLES!) 
 
Helpful Tips for Byway Travel 

·  Services available along this route are limited. During summer months only, Wagner's 
store at Mammoth Pool has a private campground, food and is the only facility with 
gasoline. (559-841-3736). 

 
·  The Byway is along forest roads with a variety of road surfaces. Minarets Road is a 

winding two lane paved road from North Fork to the Beasore Road best enjoyed at a 
casual pace. 

 
·  The Beasore Road has a graded dirt surface from the end of the Minarets Road to 

Muglar Meadow (8 miles). Passenger cars can negotiate this section but travel on the 
rough surface is slow- approximately 15 miles per hour. The remainder of Beasore 
Road is paved and offers an enjoyable trip. Traveling to Nelder Grove from Cold 
Springs Summit, is a graded dirt road, so expect to travel slowly. A varied amount of 
flora and fauna can be seen year round. 

 
·  When traveling any forest roads, be sure to come prepared for a variety of weather 

conditions. Bring extra food, clothing, blankets, flashlight and water. Let someone know 
where you are going and your expected return. 

 
·  Camping outside of designated campgrounds requires a Campfire Permit, obtained at 

Forest Service offices. Be careful with fire. Pack home what you pack in and leave no 
trace on the land. 

 
·  Restroom facilities are in all campgrounds along the way and at Ross Cabin, Mile High 

Vista and Cold Springs Meadow. Some campgrounds located on the Scenic Byway are 
on a first-come, first-served basis, while others are can be reserved through National 
Reservation system phone number is 1-877-444-6777 or at www.ReserveUsa.com. 

 
·  Byway Length: 87 miles 

 
·  Time to Allow: A minimum of 5 hours is needed to explore the sights along this byway 

 
·  Best Time to Visit: Summer and Fall months are the best time to visit. During the winter 

the byway is not cleared of snow. 
 

·  Directions: The designated start point of the Byway is just two miles north of the town of 
North Fork on Forest Road 81. North Fork is reached from Highway 41 by turning east 
along County Road 200 through the town of O'Neals. Once you get to North Fork 
continue on Road 225 to Forest Road 81 which is the start of the scenic byway. 

 
 

 

Continued on next page  
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Here are MY TIPS 
 
I start my rides in Danville and usually an early start it is.  I like to go to Bass Lake, the start of this 
ride, via Route 99 then 140 into Mariposa. Thereafter head south on 49 (another spectacular section 
of 49) to Oakhurst - where there is gas - food -  civilization.  Then on to Bass Lake.   
 
The Forest Service says do the SVSB counter-clockwise, but it is a two way road and to avoid traffic 
it is best to go early and do it clockwise - plus you really want to go DOWN Ninaretes Road - not up 
it (more on this later).  If you come up to a car - pass it - as you don't want to be watching a tailpipe - 
rather looking at the Vistas.  And yes, there will be boat trailers - mostly on the Ninaretes part of the 
ride – a little harder to get around – could be logging trucks that you best not try to get around so pull 
over until they are well out of eyesight – then carry on.  If you go early, go week-day, go clockwise – 
then don’t expect to see much traffic.  This is NOT Yosemite Valley – rather a little known Sierra 
resource.  This ride is best done after Spring is over so there is no snow and maybe the roads have 
been repaired (somewhat!).  Expect to be on fairly nice roads when on the Byway EXCEPT when 
the map notes 'gravel'.  People do this route entirely in a car, but for a touring bike - stay off the 
gravel sections!  There are no clearance issues, and the gravel is not deep, but it is one of those 
roads that has pothole after pothole after pothole - it is no fun on a touring bike.  I skipped the Sky 
Ranch Road entirely as I did not want to risk it.  From Bass Lake I headed North on Beasore Road - 
and a nice road indeed.  Wide, gentle sweepers, lots of forest trees; however, can't see any vistas 
due to trees – but very peaceful and pleasant. Not a road to go fast on.  When you get to Globe 
Rock (see map), the road turns NASTY - gravel, asphalt, pothole, and so on and so on - called the 
Forest Ranger station and they said DON'T take that section on a motorcycle - I did - BIG MISTAKE 
- it was about the longest hour in my life – to only go 10 miles!  It is not life threatening - but more 
like being on a bucking bronco - and for way more time than any cowpoke could last - up down, up 
down, up down - what a mess.  So, the ranger told me, and I am telling you, to go up to the Globe 
Rock area and when the gravel starts - turn around and come back to make a left along Grizzly 
Meadow Road until you reach Ninaretes Road - then left up the hill.  I might add that there are 
numerous things to stop and see along the way - by all means consider doing that.  Some of the 
spots are interesting, some are beautiful, but, truth be told – some are just plain hokey - but each 
one gives an opportunity to connect to the Sierras and to give your butt a bit of a rest - plus it 
extends the time you are on the SVSB, which is not really that long.  I stopped at EVERY ONE!  I did 
not take the side routes to either Mammoth Pool or Redinger Lake - but you won't be losing an hour 
on the gravel sections so I recommend that you do these also - plus you get to be at the EXACT 
CENTER OF CALIFORNIA - which is serious bragging rights!  At the top of Ninaretes Road turn 
right and head over on the fairly flat gravel section to Clover Meadow Station - about 7000 feet in 
elevation - the high point on the SVSB.  A mile or so on a fairly flat section of poor road is doable – 
and, in my mind, worth it to get to the 'end of the line'.  There is a Ranger Station there, a meadow, 
and a Ranger - but not much else.  My Ranger (on the day I went) told me, when asked, that I was 
the 6th one to stop in so far that day.  He did not talk much - when I queried him on anything I got a 
YEP or a NOPE - not much else.  During the season he lives in Clover Meadow - a mile or so further 
down the road - but I did not venture there.   
 

After a drink and a sandwich it was time to turn-around and head down Ninaretes Road.  This is 
where the MC ride along SVSB really shines.  You drop from 7000 feet to the plains on one of the  
 
Continued on next page  
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best roads with the best gradient I have ever been on – always heading down-down-down, never do  
you go up.  The asphalt in perfect, the road is wide, there is a center line, and you can look at the 
Vistas without running off the road – if you don’t look too long.  On your right is the mountain, and on 
your left is a huge canyon that goes along the ENTIRE length of this road - plus on the other side of 
the canyon you can see miles and miles of mountain ranges - some as high as 13,000 feet.  Be 
SURE to stop at Mile High Overlook as the view is very special - nearly 300 degrees of mountains 
across the way with ranges cascading as far as you can see.  Sadly there was a big-fire along 
Ninaretes Road - but on the plus the fire removed many of the trees - and the logging company the 
rest - so no trees to block views here!  BTW, if you like to get your ‘twisties going’ then you can safety 
(within reason) do this on Ninaretes Road as I don’t remember any turn going down that would give 
you reason to be surprised (e.g., coming around bend to find it gets scareingly sharp or begins a 
nasty decreasing radius or bad camber). This is going to be about a 500 mile ride and a very long 
day - home by dinner if you start early.  If time is an issue for you then consider going UP and BACK 
on Ninaretes Road (rather than going up Beasore) as this part is the cream of the SVSB.  For me, 
this ride (weekday, early) was maybe 525  miles round trip, 3 hours there, 3 hours back, and a bit 
less than 4 hours (including quick stops at all the spots) on the SVSB. I have buddies that plan to 
make this a two day event – but I don’t do overnights.   

 
SUMMARY 
 
This is an exciting ride – be sure it is on your ‘bucket list’.  This is a big trip to and fro to be faced with 
any road closures – and if they have any there are no roads to detour with, so if concerned, call (I 
did) the Bass Lake Ranger District – they actually answer their phones.  You are more than welcome 
to email me with questions (mchughjerry@gmail.com).  If this sounds good so far, visit the following 
link to read more (also listed below) of what the Forest Service says about the SVSB:  
(https://www.fs.usda.gov/Internet/FSE_DOCUMENTS/stelprdb5300367.pdf) 
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Doc Wong's Calendar of Riding Clinics  
 
February 2, 2017 “Special Doc Wong Workshop: Crash Scene—Life and Death Workshop” Thursday night 6:30pm  
February 9, 2017 "Riding Position and Ergonomics Workshop" Thursday night 6:30pm 
February 10, 2017 "Special Doc Wong Long Distance Touring Clinic!" Friday 6:30pm - 8:30pm 
February 12, 2017 "Cornering Confidence - Pivot Steering" Sunday 9am-2:30pm 
February 17/19, 2016 "Dual Sport Adventure Riding Clinic" Friday 6:30pm and Sunday 9am 
 
March 9, 2017  "Riding Position and Ergonomics Workshop" Thursday 6:30pm 
March 12, 2017 "Smooth Riding - Handle Bar Pressure" Sunday 9am-2:30pm 
March 16, 2017 "Braking Confidence and Skills Workshop" Thursday 6:30pm - 8:30pm 
March 24, 2017 "Basic Suspension Part 2" Friday night 6:30pm 
 
April 2, 2017 "Cornering Confidence - Lines of Travel (2 Step)" Sunday 9am-2:30pm 
April 7, 2017 "Special Doc Wong Long Distance Touring Clinic!" Friday 6:30pm - 8:30pm 
April 13, 2017 "Riding Position and Ergonomics Workshop" Thursday night 6:30pm 
April 14/16, 2017 "Dual Sport Adventure Riding Clinic" Friday 6:30pm and Sunday 9am 
 
These clinics are hosted by Dr. Harry Wong, located at 1021 Alameda De Las Pulgas, Belmont, CA. Most clinics are free.  More 
information is available at www.docwong.com/st-clinic/, or by phoning (650) 365-7775.  He also maintains the Doc-Ride mail list, which 
you may subscribe to at the web site.   
 

For Sale: 
 

2004 Roll-a-Home Tent Trailer  
 
Excellent condition.  This camping trailer takes one person 10 minutes to setup and 15 minutes to take down. Really! It 
opens to a 7ft. hard bottom dressing area (big enough for two chairs & a small table), and a double bed space.  
Storage below & utility box in front.  
Tent has double doors and A/C opening installed.  
Includes exterior awning and swivel hitch.  
Photo with open storage is our trailer, other photos are stock photos, but look like ours with a grey tent.  
$2000 or BO.  
Les Cook, 408-745-9777 or popcycle@pacbell.net.  
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Gold Wing Road Riders Association 

 
Region and District Staff 

 
Region F Directors Andy & Sherry Smith GWRRA.RegionF@gmail.org 303-923-8342 
Region F Educators   Michael & Dorie Werner  goldwinger2@hotmail.com 303-795-6059 
Region F Treasurer Patti O-Neill-Esposito pattioneill.gwrra@gmail.com 408-244-7722 
Ca District Directors Bob & Nancy Clark Clark8clan@roadrunner.com 661-943-5663         
Ca District Educator Linda Harmon  cdre.linda@gmail.comt 661-810-5157 

 

 
Chapter CA2S Staff Members 
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OUR REGULAR MEETING PLACES  
 
 
 

Monthly Meetings—The third Saturday of each month. The meeting starts promptly at 8:15 
AM, and is usually over by 10:00 AM. Omega Restaurant. 90 S. Park Victoria Dr, Milpitas 
Business meeting, Safety Talk, 50/50 raffle, General camaraderie.  Any rider of Honda Gold 
Wing and Valkyrie motorcycles, or anyone who just loves to ride. 
 
Rides going NorthEast – Omega Restaurant parking lot, 90 S. Park Victoria Dr (near 
Calaveras/Park Victoria),  Milpitas.  
 
Rides North to SF - Mercado Theater Santa Clara on Hwy 101 Frontage Rd. between Great 
America Parkway and Lawrence Expressway. This is the meeting place for rides that take us 
North along Hwys 101 or 85 (San Francisco, Marin, Eureka).  
 
Rides South – Wyndham (formerly Four Points by Sheraton, formerly Holiday Inn) at Bernal 
Rd and 101 South.  
 
Disclaimer: Please note all meetings are subject to change, both in location and times to meet. 
If you are interested in a ride or event and have questions, please call or email any staff member 
noted in the newsletter or on the web. http://www.ca2s.org.  
 

Motorcycling Book List        12-16-12 
 
“Street Strategies”   David L. Hough ISBN 1-889540-69-2 Bow Tie Press 
“Riding in the Zone” Ken Condon   ISBN 978-1-884313-76-9 Whitehorse Press 
“Ride Hard Ride Smart” Pat Hahn ISBN 978-0-7603-1760-0 Motorbooks 
“Total Control” Lee Parks ISBN 13-978-0-7603-6 Motorbooks 
Twist of the Wrist II Keith Code ISBN 0-9650450-2-1 Calif. Super Bike School 
“Sport Riding Techniques” Nick Ienatsch    ISBN 1-893618-07-2 David Bull Publishing 
“Maximum Control” Pat Hahn ISBN 978-0-7603-3674-8 Motorbooks 
“Motorcycling Excellence” MSF ISBN 1-884313-01-9 Whitehorse Press 
“Motorcycling Journeys 
Through California” 

Clement Salvadori  Whitehorse  Press 
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Meeting Date  & Time 
 

Chapter 
 

Meeting Location 
 

1st Saturday  9:00 AM 
Breakfast 8:30 AM 

Ca1A 
 

Greenhouse Cafe, 1169 Commerce Ctr Dr., Lancaster 

3rd Saturday  9:00 AM 
Breakfast 7:30 AM 

Ca1B Lorene’s Coffee Shop, 1531 23rd St,Bakersfield 

3rd Saturday  9:00 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca1C Burgers and Beer, 72733 Dinah Shore Dr,  
Rancho Mirage 

4th Sunday  8:30 AM 
Breakfast 8:00AM 

Ca1D 
 

Paramount Elks Lodge, 8108 E. Alondra Blvd., 
Paramount  

2nd Saturday  8:30 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca1F 
 

Broken Yolk Café, 1851 Garnet Ave., San Diego 

2nd Saturday 8:30 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca1I 
 

Mar Y Tierra Rest, 1118 W San Bernardino Rd, Covina 

Last Saturday, 9:00 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca1K 
 

Denny’s Diner, 8222 Topanga Blvd, Canoga Park 

2nd Saturday  8:30 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca1L 
 

IHOP Restaurant, 212 Madonna Rd, San Luis Obispo 

2nd Sunday  8:30 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca1M 
 

Pepper Steak, 26589 Highland Ave, Highland 

2nd Sunday  8:30 AM 
Breakfast 8:00AM 

Ca1Q 
 

Black Bear Diner, 7005 Knott Ave., Buena Park 

1st Saturday  7:30 AM 
Breakfast 7:00  AM 

Ca1R 
 

Mimi’s Café, 22651 Lake Forest Dr, Lake Forest 

3rd Saturday  9:00 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca1S 
 

Carrow’s Restaurant, 2401 Harbor Blvd, Ventura 
 

3rd Sunday  8:00 AM 
Breakfast 7:30  AM 

Ca1V 
 

Mawell’s, 17772 Wika Rd,  Apple Valley 
 

1st Saturday 8:30 AM 
Breakfast 7:30 AM 

Ca1Z Marie Callender's 29363 Rancho California Rd, 
Temecula 

4th Saturday 9:00 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca2A 
 

Old Salles Cafe, 2082 North J Street, Tulare 
 

3rd Sunday 8:30  AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

CaC 
 

Elks Lodge #6, 6446 Riverside Blvd., Sacramento 

2nd Saturday  8:30 AM 
Breakfast 8:00AM 

Ca2J 
 

Hometown Buffet, 2050 Diamond Blvd., Concord 
 

4th Saturday 8:30 AM 
Breakfast 7:30 AM 

Ca2K 
 

Benicia Grill, 2390 N. Texas St, Fairfield 

2nd Saturday  9:00 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca2N 
 

Golden Corral Buffet, 3737 McHenry Ave, Modesto 

3rd Saturday  8:30 AM 
Breakfast 7:30 AM 

Ca2Q 
 

Black Bear Diner, 5100 Hopyard Rd, Pleasanton 

2nd Sunday  8:30 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca2R 
 

Vittles Restaurant. 2385 North Street, Anderson 

3rd Saturday 8:00 AM 
Breakfast 7:30 AM 

Ca2S 
 

Omega Restaurant. 90 S. Park Victoria Dr, Milpitas 

1st Saturday  9:00 AM 
Breakfast 8:00 AM 

Ca2W 
 

Brooks Ranch Rest, 4131 S. Chestnut Ave., Fresno 

 

California Chapter Meetings and Locations 


